REGULAR MEETING, GREAT VALLEY TOWN BOARD, OCTOBER 12, 2020

The Great Valley Town Board held a regular meeting on October 12, 2020 at 7:00 pm at the Great Valley Town Hall with the following members present:

PRESENT Supervisor Dan Brown

Councilman Gerry Musall
Councilwoman Lori Finch

Councilwoman Becky Kruszynski
Councilwoman Sandra Goode
Plan Brd Chair Chris Schena

OTHERS: Bob Skibniewski, Kallen Quigley, Robert and Cole Slevinski, residents of Halsaver Rd

ABSENT: Highway Superintendent Jack Harrington, Code Officer Rich Rinko

Supervisor Brown opened the meeting and led the pledge of allegiance at 7:03 pm.

MINUTES

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Finch, seconded by Councilman Musall to approve the minutes of the September 14 meeting. All in agreement.

SUPERVISOR'S REPORT

MOTION was made by Councilman Musall, seconded by Councilwoman Kruszynski to accept the Supervisor's Report for September. All in agreement.

MEMORIAL WALL

They stencils are made for the engraving, just need some warm weather, still hoping to get them engraved this year by Dr. GreenLawn.

KILL BUCK WATER DISTRICT

Repairs have been put on hold at this time.

TECHNOLOGY

ACME Business completed 2 of the 4 phases in their bid for updating the security and technology of the building.

KLAWITTER CREEK

The DEC permit to clean up the creek bed specified an area 75 feet past the bridge and 50 feet from the right of way. Some gravel still needs to be moved out of the flood plain.

PERKINS

Fred Perkins has blacktopped part of the driveway and parking lot for the BTTI truck driving school

MOTION was made by Supervisor Brown, seconded by Councilwoman Sandra Goode to override the NYS Tax Cap for 2021. All in agreement. This action was taken due to the fact that the water districts for BonnVal and Sno Pine must be raised over 2 %, and cannot be isolated from the rest of the budget.

REGULAR MEETING, GREAT VALLEY TOWN BOARD, OCT 12, 2020 Cont.

Page Two

MOTION was made by Supervisor Brown, seconded by Councilman Musall adopt the Preliminary 2021 Budget. All in agreement.

MOTION was made by Supervisor Brown, seconded by Councilwoman Kruszynski to schedule a Public Hearing for the 2021 Budget on November 9 at 7:00 pm. All in agreement.

Two residents from Halsaver Road appeared before the Board to complain about All Terrain Vehicles using the road and private property, and violating the Noise Ordinance. Supervisor Brown explained that it truly comes down to an enforcement issue, and will make some phone calls to see if he can help in any way.

REPORT FROM TOWN OFFICIALS

Assessor - No report

<u>Planning Board</u> – Chris Schena reported the following:

- Public Hearing for Bruce Savino-Zoning Variance App, Peter Sorgi will be in attendance
- Armstrong Communication is hoping to build a relay station on property next to Southern Tier West. They will appear before the Board next year with a plan.

Building Code Officer -No report

<u>Highway Superintendent</u> – Supervisor Brown reported the following:

- Klawitter Road Completed
- Changed 2 sm pipes and 2 large pipes on Thorpe and Boza Road
- Blacktopping completed for the season
- The County is replacing culverts on Mutton Hollow Road

OLD BUSINESS

No old business

NEW BUSINESS

No new business

AUDIT

Claims No. 191 through No. 211 General Fund totaling \$22,145.92 were audited.

Claims No. 94 through No. 105 Highway Fund totaling \$33,516.39 were audited.

Claims No. 45 through No. 50 Special Districts totaling \$2,508.09 were audited.

MOTION was made by Councilman Musall, seconded by Councilwoman Finch to adjourn the meeting at 7:34 pm. All in agreement.

Respectfully Submitted,	
	, Toni Evans, Town Clerk